Week: 7 Date: WC 16 Oct 2023



NEWSLETTER

Website: www.wrockwardinewoodinfants.taw.org.uk

Telephone: 01952 387860 Email: A2116@taw.org.uk





Let's celebrate!

Here are the amazing children who have gone the 'extra mile' this week to meet our school expectations.

Our expectations are:

- 1) We are kind to one another
- 2) We work hard together
- 3) We are honest with each other

To celebrate their achievements the children have had the opportunity to wear one of our special T shirts for the day. This is what each T shirt says:

- 1) It's Cool To Be Kind
- 2) I worked Wonders
- 3) I did the right thing





Celebrating Success

We are so proud of the children we hope

you are too!



This week the 'Best Attendance Cup' goes to **Swallows** with **97.32%** attendance Well done and thank you to parents for ensuring your child attends school everyday!

Wrens	95.24%
Swifts	94.07%
Robins	92.59%
Chicks 1	90.95%
Chicks 2	83.16%

Harvest Festival

We look forward to sharing our Harvest Service with you all at **Holy Trinity Church on Thursday 26 October at 9.15am.** The children will be performing a selection of songs for you .

If you would like to contribute to our Harvest collection please bring dry food or tins to school. They will be donated to a local food bank.



Thank you!



Check out our new website

Please check out our new website. It has lots more information for parents and is much easier to navigate.

Home | Wrockwardine Wood Infant School & Nursery

School Photo Orders

We hope you enjoyed seeing your child's school photographs last week.

Have you placed your order yet? The closing date for **free delivery** back to school is **Wednesday 1 November.** Orders should be made through the Tempest website using your unique link or visit www.tempest-orders.co.uk

If you need any assistance in ordering your photos, please contact Tempest on 01736 751555 (option 3).

Our Learning this week

Reception

This week the children have been learning about how to stay safe near the road during the darker and colder months. We were visited by Travel Telford for an assembly and we now know the Green Cross Code so we know how to cross the road safely.



Year 1

In year 1 we have been we have been exploring the trees in our school grounds, using identification sheets to name and label them. We have then done some research to identify whether they are evergreen or deciduous trees.



Year 2

The year 2 children had a wonderful afternoon at the Wrockwardine Wood C of E Junior school, working in teams with the Year 3 children to complete cross country running challenges. The children worked together to pace themselves so they crossed the finish line as a team.



The Nest

This week in the Nest we have been exploring Harvest time. We looked at all the different fruits and vegetables that our farmers harvest and then used some juicy apples to make our own crumble.



Important Reminders

To report your child's absence call the school office on 01952 387860 before 8:50am. Should you require to collect your child early from school for an appointment could you please bring an appointment card or letter into the school office when collecting.

In order to keep your child safe if we have not been notified in advance of any change in collection arrangements we will not allow your child to leave without contacting you first.

When dropping off and collecting children we ask parents to park with consideration for local residents, other road users and most importantly for children's safety. We ask parents not to access the school car park when collecting or dropping off children at anytime. Parking is available at Oakengates Leisure Centre.

A reminder that adults and children must dismount from all wheeled vehicles at the school gate, so that everyone remains safe. Scooters and bikes can be left in the racks provided.

Children should not use the adventure playground before or after school. If parents allow children to go on the equipment they do so at their own risk.

Parent View

How are we doing? We need your views please. Parent View is an online questionnaire for you to give your views about how we are doing as a school, at any time of the year. Your feedback is important to us and helps us plan priorities for the coming year.

Please click on the link below to visit the Parent View website to share your views.

www.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk

It is a quick and simple process:

- 1. Log in or register your email address as a new user.
- 2. You will be sent an email with a temporary password to access the site.
- 3. You will then be given the opportunity to create your own password.
- 4. Search for our school.

Answer the simple questions.

Thank you.

Dates for your diary

Date Event	
23 Oct	Rev Debbie to visit The Nest—Harvest
23 Oct	Rhythmicity Drum Workshops
24/25	Y2 Residential visit to Edgmond Hall
Oct	ū
26 Oct	Harvest Festival Holy Trinity Church
27 Oct	Whole school flu immunisations
27 Oct	End of Autumn first half term
6 Nov	Autumn 2nd half term begins
6-10 Nov	Talk Money Week
7 Nov	Nest and YR Diwali workshop
13-17 Nov	Anti Bullying Week
13 Nov	Odd Socks Day
13-17 Nov	The Nest World Nursery Rhyme Week
13-17 Nov	Eat Well Project Workshops
14 Nov	Raising Awareness of CSE Workshops
17 Nov	Children in Need—non uniform
20-24 Nov	Parent / Teacher Consultations
23 Nov	Y1 Educational Visit to Ironbridge
30 Nov	Christmas Fair
5 Dec	Y2 Victorian Day
7 Dec	YR Educational visit—Weston Park
11 Dec	EYFS Nativity—parents and toddlers
12 Dec	EYFS Nativity—Parents only
13 Dec	Y2 Educational visit—Pantomime
14 Dec	KS1 Christmas Celebration—Parents only
19 Dec	Carols Around the Tree—Holy Trinity Church
19 Dec	Farm on Wheels—The Nest & YR
20 Dec	Christmas Lunch
20 Dec	Christmas Jumper Day
22 Dec	Last Day of Autumn Term
8 Jan	Professional Development for staff only
9 Jan	First Day of Spring Term
10 Jan	KS1 Kwik Cricket
24 Jan	KS1 Tennis Festival
25 Jan	Y1 Educational visit—Black Country Museum
7 March	Y1 Educational visit—Exotic Zoo
11-15 March	Big Walk and Wheel week

Other Useful Information



ERIC – the children's bowel and bladder charity are hosting free online parent/ carer workshops over the next month via webinars.

Please register via https://eric.org.uk/family-events/

Some topics include:

- How to tackle potty and toilet avoidance
- How to help your child relax for toilet sits
- How to go about toilet training when your child has additional needs
- How to manage your child's bedwetting



Do you have an urgent dental problem or need dental advice?



Are you looking for an NHS dentist for routine care?

Monday to Friday 0800-2100

01743 237916





Shropshire Beam are pleased to provide Virtual workshops for Parents & Professionals. All virtual workshops will take around an hour (4-5pm) via Microsoft Teams.



You will need to click on the link at the appropriate time of your chosen workshop.

Managing Anxiety Wednesday 18th October

Click here to join the meeting Meeting ID: 374 630 923 115

Passcode: 6MwEJp

Sleep Support Wednesday 25th October

Click here to join the meeting Meeting ID: 377 925 976 349 Passcode: T27660

Shropshire Beam also offer drop in sessions if you wish to access further support with your child's emotional health, please click below to access the drop in timetable.

Shropshire Beam drop in timetable



Telford Public Health Nursing Service Healthy you, Healthy Future

Wis

Telephone Number 0333 358 3328 **Text** 07520 619 053 **School nurse** 07520 619 051

Follow on twitter @ShropPHNurse

Open 9am-4.30pm excluding bank holidays